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As well as associating ourselves fully with the comments of the Hampstead Neighbourhood Forum dated 5
March 2019, we would like to emphasise the fact that Melissa Remus has not been straightforward with us
over many years, particularly in regard to the Old White Bear. She told us, a couple of years ago, that she had
no idea who owned the pub - when in fact she must have known that her husband's company either owned it
at that time or was in a negotiation to own it. She has told many people over the years that she would grant a
lease to the licensee of the Old White Bear so it could open as a pub 'very soon'. She then prevaricates, and
the potential licensee is unable to contact her.

Clearly she wants to use the whole of the 300 year old, much loved pub and Hampstead landmark, exclusively
for her school.

In informal meetings, both at our home and elsewhere she has shown herself, in our opinion, to be devious
and untrustworthy and if she is granted use of part of Jack Straws Castle, we would be wary of her true future
intentions.
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